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1999 SECTION SR-7A CONCLAVE

The annual Section Conclave
for Section SR-TA was held at Camp
T. Brady Saunders the weekend of
April 23-25, 1999. Nawakwa Lodge
#3 hosted this conclave, the closest to
us in three years. Despite the rain on
Friday mnight, members still had a
great time at the Cracker Barrel and
trading patches in the dining hall.
Saturday was full of activities for
Arrowmen to participate in. Although
our lodge did not win everything, we
did win first place in the Dodge Ball
tournament and the Lodge Web Page
contest. In addition, Lodge Chief
Matt Singletary captured third place
in the Vigil Ceremony competition.
The Lodge also sent Pre-Ordeal and
Brotherhood ceremony teams.
Although they did not place, they did
excellent performances. Saturday was
also full of training sessions, athletic
competitions, fellowship, and meeting
Arrowmen from all over Virginia.
The guest for the weekend was the
National Vice-Chief of the Order of
the Arrow, Andy Oh, who was warmly
welcomed into Section SR-TA.

One of the best events at this

vear's Conclave was the theme show
that was presented on Saturday night,
Phil and Ed’s Excellent Adventure.
This take-off on the movie Bill and
Ted’'s Excellent Adventure was about
two scouts who had to learn about
finding their way through time to find
the true meaning of the Order of the
Arrow. You would have to have been
there to really appreciate the show.
Jonathan Duey served as the Shows
CVC (Conclave Vice-Chief), so this
show was mostly produced by OUR
lodge! All of the members who
worked on the show did an excellent
job! Thanks so much for helping to
make this conclave so memorable.
Sunday morning’s business
meeting at the conclave is always
marked by the election of Section
officers. After a five-way race for
Section Chief, the 1999-2000 Section
SR-7A Chief is Bradly Polk, serving a
second term from Shenshawpotoo
Lodge #276. He was elected after six
rounds of voting. The Section
Vice-Chief is Will Wright from
Nawakwa Lodge #3, and the Section
Secretary is our own Chris Esch.
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The Wahunsenakah Lodge welcomes these new members

from the Winter Ordeal!
Please welcome these Brothers, Kendell R. Jachson, T-159

our new Ordeal and Brother-

hood members.

Bryan J. Jay, T-333
James A_ Jenkins, T-218

| ORDEAL MEMBERS

| Henry D. Johnson, T-113

Justin K. Abshire, T-113
John T. Agee, T-333
Zachary H. Anderson, T-333
Diane G. Andrews, T-94
Eugene L. Aust, T-218
Stephen V. Auth, T-306
James R. Baldwin, T-94
Stuart R. Bergeron, T-45
Joseph E. Bowles, T-242
James E. Brandt, T-94

M. Lee Brookman, T-84
Mathew J. Burnett, T-6
Kenneth L. Cain, T-303
Justin M. Coffey, T-316
Robert E. Cole, T-218
Jordan T. Crist, T-1
Richard G. Daigneault, T-16
Patricia M. Deepak, T-28
Thomas Q. Donaldson, T-28
Charles |. Dubay, T-6
Jerry S§. Dye, T-103

Greg B. Elder, T-316
Robert A. Eslick, T-10
William C. Godaire, T-3
Nicholas R. Gozza, T-200
Zachary S. Gray, T-303
Timothy P. Green, T-11
Mike R. Gregory, T-98
Benjamin G. Griffin, T-111
Phillip M. Halabuk, T-333
James P. Halabuk, Jr_, T-333
Anthony V. Harper, T-94
A_ Brent Harrison, T-16

R. Brandon Hatfield, T-30
Randall Hatfield, T-30
Jonathan Haug, T-218
Chris S. Heberling, T-103
Kenneth R. Hellams, T-3
Howard L. Helmer, T-2
Anne R. Hoffstaetter, T-10
Mathan C. Hollis, T-45

B ¢ e e

Larry C. Johnson, T-113
Stefan G. Kazacos, T-41
Jeremy P. L. Kepner, T-111
John M. Kronstain, T-6
Andrew W. Kuhn, T-103
Scott B. Lee, T-1711

Ryan A Link, T-303
Danny J. Markley, T-306
Nathan D. Martie, T-16
Kevin W. Martin, DC
Kevin M. McCloughan, T-3
Richard A. McEntire, T-2
Jason A. Meffley, T-113
Shane P, Mulvaney, T-306
Michael R. Murrow, T-81
David L. Myers, T-28
David R. Myers, T-316
Danny A. Noah, T-103
Matthew E. Northness, T-316
Sean E. Northness, T-316
Lawrence E. Olsen, T-16
Andrew B. Outlaw, T-103
Jonathan B. Pace, T-154
Steve W. Paris, T-200
Preston S. Patterson, T-158
Ben T. Perkins, T-94

Lucas I. Pyeatt, T-81

J. Cody Reeves, T-103
Matthew D. Revelle, T-30
Timothy L. Rollins, T-133
Phillip L. Saunders, Jr., T-5
Erick H. Smestad, T-303
Jeremy O. Smith, T-158
Richard T. Sposito, T-98
Knstopher Spring, T-86
Ronald L. Stroup, T-306
W. Stephen Syrett, T-313
Matthew R. Tennyson, T-10
Timmy M. Topping, T-242
Samuel R. Turman, T-108
Justin A. Veland, T-28
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Billy J. Wiginton, T-113
Gordon L. Williams, T-133
Douglas B. Wilson, T-28
Elijah E. Wilson, T-133

R. Keon Winfield, T-159
Michael Wood, T-303
William J. Woodward, T-28
Bryan J. Yoh, T-11

BROTHERHOOD

MEMBERS

Thomas J. Auth, T-306
Thomas A. Auth, T-306
Bryan J. Banning, T-158
Arthur N, Bittner, T-98
Daniel R. Blasche, T-306
Brian R. Burnham, T-28
Derreck A. Darden, T-3
Chris L. Dowdy, T-218
Joshua D. Edwards, T-915
Joseph T. Gaines, T-306
Matthew B. Gardner, T-154
R. Alan Genung, T-915
Clyde Gregory, Ir., DC
Ronald A. Gwaltney, Jr., T-2
Clarence W. Hayes, T-98
T. Jamie Johnson, T-30
Mathew J. MacCord, T-16
Kenneth S. Mallory, T-154
John C. Martie, T-16

Chris J. Maxwell, T-28
Kevin S. Mears, T-30
Benjamin M. Norman, T-43
William M. Petterson, T-306
Scott M. Riley, T-3

Wayne L. Rilliet, III, T-200
William J. Robinson, T-915
William C. Sauer, T-16
Thomas A. Shepard, T-43
Travis V. Simmons, T-28
Bradley, W. Slye, T-17
Hunter W. Smuth, T-30
Ronald F. Smith, T-45
Howard M. Stearn, Jr., T-218
Adam C. Wallis, T-28
Parker W. West, T-103
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1999 Wahunsenakah Lodge
Honor Member Recognition Program

The Lodge has established an Honor Member recognition Program in order to acknowledge those
members who have endeavored to live up to the commitment to the brotherhood. The recognition is in
the form of a special edition lodge service flap, which each member of the lodge is entitled to purchase, at
the rate of one per qualifying year, from the trading post at the annual Holiday Banquet.

The requirements must be satisfied between December 1, 1998 and November 31, 1999, Submit
completed forms to the Scout Service Center at 11725 Jefferson Ave., Newport News, Va. 23606 prior to
December 1, 1999,

MName: OBV Youth Adult
Unit: Chapter:
A. Attend THREE of the following;
1. { )Beaver Day Date;
2. ( ) Summer Ordeal Date:
3. ( ) Spring Ordeal Date:
4. ( ) Winter Ordeal Date:
5. ( ) Holiday Banquet Date:
6. ( ) Fall Fellowship Date:
B. Eamn Brotherhood, if eligible Date:

If not eligible, help a brother carn Brotherhood

Their Name: Date;

C. Serve on a Lodge or Chapter Committee

Committee Name:

D. Accomplish a minimum of five of the following:

L. ( ) Have a unit election team visit your unit Date;
2. ( ) Promote camping by a unit visitation Date:
3. ( ) Participate in Chapter or Lodge elections Date:
4, ( ) Attend a Chapter event Date;
5. ( ) Attend a Chapter business meeting Date:
6. ( ) Attend a Lodge business meeting Date:
7. ( ) Attend Lodge Training Date:
8. ( ) Chairman of a Lodge or Chapter Commiltee Date:
9. ( ) Lodge or Chapier Officer Date:
10. ( ) Lodge or Chapier Adviser Date:
11. ( ) Attend a Section Conclave Date:
12. ( ) Attend NOAC Date:
13. { ) Visit another Lodges function Date:
14. ( ) Work on Summer Camp Staff Date:
15. ( ) Have a long term camping experience Date:
16. ( ) 10 Days and Nights of unit camping Date:

E: Dues paid on time (prior to Nov., 30, 1999) for year 2000 Date:
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1999-2000 Wahunwnakah I ﬂdge HTH Officers were elected by the | (}dy.: on Saturday,
May 15, 1999 at the Spring Ordeal at Camp Chickahominy. The new officers are (from
left to nght). Tommy Gehring, Jr. (2nd Vice Chief-South), Greg Johnson (2nd Vice
Chief-North), Matt Singletary (Chiel), Chris Moore (Secretary), Micah Reynolds (st
Vice Chuet), and Aaron Cox (Treasurer).

|. ~ Letter From the Editor

|
| Wahunsenakah Lodge #333 continues to prosper. At the 1999 Suumﬂ SR-TA I
'( onclave in April, our lodge showed the section that we are the best! The show on '
Sdlurda} night was outstanding. Congratulations to Jonathan Duey, the Shows C hmrnnn,:
|and to all of the youth and dduil Arrowmen who worked so hard to make that show a |
I

|

|

|

|

icomplete success. C ongratulations also to our own Chris Esch for being elected the new
|‘"~Ic~:t|nn Secretary, and although I am extremely disappointed that Matt Singletary didn’t
et elected Section Chief, 1 do congratulate him for a wonderful job and for running
.,‘sLI.LLLh!:fLI.H} through six rounds of voting,

The Spring Ordeal brought new Lodge and Chapter Officers. and these Brothers
fare 10 be congratulated as well 1 enjoyed meeting many of you at the Lodge Leadership
IUt‘\E]ﬂptl]t[H Conference, held June 11-12 at Camp Chickahominy, 1 also look forward m:
jworking with all of you in the year ahead as we continue to strive in Cheerful Service as |
iwe fulfill the Purpose of the Order of the Arrow. |
| In the WWW |

: //ﬂ"if-/{/r&#ww«f

David K. E L{mmm‘ln



SCENES FROM THE 1999 SECTION
SR-7A CONCLAVE

COMPETITIONS
Wahunsenakah Lodge #333 did very well in the competitions at the annual

Section Conclave, held at Camp T. Brady Saunders, the weekend of April
23-25, 1999, hosted by Nawakwa Lodge #3. Specifically, our lodge won
the following competitions:

Web Page Design -- First Place

Dodge Ball -- First Place

Volleyball - Second Place

Tug of War - Second Place

Foot Race -- Third Place

Lodge Chief Matt Singletary won Third Place in the Vigil Ceremony
Competition

CEREMONIES. One of the competitions at the con-
clave is where lodge’s ceremonies teams compete in the
Pre-Ordeal, Brotherhood, and Vigil Honor ceremonies.
Here, our lodge's Pre-Ordeal team begins the ceremony.

TRAINING. Here, Chris
Esch and John Sgroi (left)
and Roger Druin (right) teach
training classes on Saturday.

TOTEM POLE CARVING. Each lodge carved their
totem into a given totem pole. Here, Bill Johnston
(right) leads Brothers in carving a duck into our totem
pole section.

SHOWS. Our lodge produced the show Phil and Ed’s
Excellent Adventure on Saturday night. Here is a view
of the amphitheater as it is being set-up on Saturday by
the Shows Committee in preparation for the show.




HELP WANTED!!!

Our lodge committees need YOUR help! Pick up the phone and give the
chairman a call TODAY!

CEREMONIES TEAM
Back-ups are still needed for many of the speaking parts. If you are interested in helping
with the ceremonies team in any way: speaking, working, or being a torchbearer, contact
|Chairman Jonathan Duey to sign up at (757) 766-0360 or at jduey@whro.net.

PATCH COMMITTEE
Patch designs are still needed for the Fall Fellowship and the Christmas Banquet. Please
send all designs to Jonathan Duey, 320 Lakeland Crescent, Yorktown, VA 23693 or
e-mail them to jduey@whro.net. Patch designs for the Fall Fellowship are due by
September 1, 1999 and the Christmas Banquet designs are needed by the October Lodge
Executive Committee Meeting (October 10, 1999).

NEWSLETTER COMMITTEE
This committee is responsible for writing, publishing, editing, and distributing to all lodge
members a quarterly lodge newsletter -- Duck Calls. 1f you are interested in helping on
this committee, please contact Chairman David Edmonson by calling him at (757) 244-
6620 or by e-mailing him at edmonson@erols.com. Your help is greatly appreciated and
the experience can be very rewarding.

DANCE TEAM
Our newly-created Dance Team is still in need of many Youth Arrowmen! No prior
experience is needed. Please give Chairman Nate Brown at call at (757) 766-0463 today
if you are interested in learning more about American Indian dancing and culture.

WEB PAGE
Our webmaster Brent Myers needs your help in maintaining our newly-formed lodge web
page [http://www.cveboyscouts.org/oa]. Please give him a call at (757) 868-0285 if you
are interested in helping to keep this site maintained. No prior experience is needed - all
he asks is that you are willing to work and have fun.

PLEASE READ THIS!!!

Thirty-five Ordeal members passed the test for Brotherhood at the Winter Ordeal
(February 26-28, 1999). Only thirty-four went through the ceremony. The Ordeal
member who passed the Brotherhood test and did not go through the ceremony is asked
to call Carl Horne at (757) 826-8463 so that the member record can be updated.

The Lodge gave the Colonial Virginia Council $5,000.00 to help produce two camping
promotions videos this summer -- one for Camp Chickahominy and one for CHASE.




ORDER OF THE ARROW, WAHUNSENAKAH LODGE #333
SUMMER ORDEAL, CAMP CHICKAHOMINY
August 20-22, 1999
OA Event Code #75
Wahunsenakah Lodge #333, Order of the Armow
Colonial Virginia Council, Boy Scouts of America
11725 Jefferson Avenue
Newport News, Va. 23606

Yes, I will participate in the Summer Ordeal. Check-in time on Friday night is between
6:30 p.m. and 8:30 p.m.

Name Unit #
Chapter Telephone
Check One:  Vigil Honor Brotherhood Member Ordeal Member
Basic attendance fee £15.00 The first 300 Arrowmen registered
Brotherhood Fee (See Note 1) Add 10.00 will receive a free Ordeal patch.
Late Fee, Add 5.00
Total

(Make all checks payable to Colonial Virginia Council, BSA)

Note 1: Submit the Brotherhood fee only if you are an Ordeal Member, have been a member of the Order
of the Arrow for 10 months or more, and you intend to seal your membership in the Order of the
Arrow by obtaining Brotherhood.

This registration form is for Lodge members only. Candidates will receive a personal invitation and registration
form. Candidates are not to use this form. Everyone who attends must individually register. Group
payments by a unit are acceptable provided a completed registration form for each person is attached to
the payment. Summer camp tents are not available so bring your own tent.

Deadline for regular registration is Saturday, August 14, 1999, A late fee of $5.00 will be charged for
registrations received between Saturday, August 14, 1999 and Wednesday, August 20, 1999. No
registrations will be accepted unless received (with payments) in the Colo nial Virginia Council Service
Centers by Wednesday, August 20, 1999. Registrations sent by mail should be sent in early enough to
arrive by August 20, 1999. Telephone reservations will not be accepted.

Request for refunds must be received in the Colonial Virginia Council Service Center by 5:00 PM on
Wednesday, August 20, 1999. There will be no refunds given if requested after this date.

If you are under 18 years of age, have a parent or guardian read and sign the following authorization.

I hereby authorize the bearer of this form to seek and obtain medical care for my son in the event of illness or
injury during the conduction of the Order of the Arrow activities at Camp Chickahominy. Drivers must be 18
years of age or older and must have a valid drivers license. Uniforms are required for Saturday night dinner,

ceremonies, and for the Sunday morning business meeting.

Parent or guardian signature & date Relationship to Scout



Pay 2000 Wahunsenakah #333 Lodge Annual Dues now OA Event Code #72

Wahunsenakah Lodge has a dues structure of $7.00 per year when the dues are paid on
time (November 30 of the year preceding the year for which the dues are assessed).
Check the mailing label. If the upper right hand corner does not have 2000, 2001,
or 2005, you should pay 1999 Wahunsenakah Lodge dues by November 30, 1999.
An Arrowman who was previously a member of the Wahunsenakah Lodge and did not
pay 1999 dues should pay the delinquent dues for 1999 ($7.00) and the 2000 dues
(additional $7.00) at the same time.

Name
Street
City & State Zip Code
Telephone (home) (Work)
Unit Dues attached $

Check if your address, unit, or telephone changed during 1998 or 1999.

Wahunsenakah Lodge #333 Non-Profit

Order of the Arrow Organization

Boy Scouts of America U.S. Postage paid

11725 Jefferson Avenue Newport News, Va.

Newport News, Va. 23606 Permit No, 51
Henry D. Johnson 1999

P. O. Box 445
Wicomico, Va 23184



